November 13, 2017

A joint meeting of the City of Tama and the City of Toledo was held November 13, 2017 at 6:00 PM in the Toledo Council Chambers. The purpose of the joint meeting was to receive the annual update of the STC Rec Board, South Tama Rec Trail Committee, and the Tama Toledo Pool Board. The Councils also reviewed the use of fireworks and Fireworks Ordinance's.

Toledo Mayor Svoboda opened the meeting with roll call for Toledo. Mayor Carnahan called roll call for the City of Tama. Haughey, Babinat, and Tyynismaa. Absent: McAdoo and Ray. Numerous visitors present.

Jerimi Kopsa, Representative for the STC Rec Board, updated the two councils on the Rec Program that has added a new soccer season to the Rec Series and was very successful and continuing to grow.

Sue Harrington, Representative for the Rec Trail Committee, provided information on the new addition to the Rec trail along with the closure of a portion of the Deer Creek section of the Trail. Many volunteers were noted and thanked for the work in maintaining the flower beds and mowing along portions of the trail. The Cities were also thanked for their continued maintenance and upkeep on the trails.

Shayna Zmolek, Pool Board President thanked the City of Toledo for all their help and maintenance at the pool. There was a great response in the online sales of pool passes this year. Prices were increased at the concession stand this year resulting in a much better profit. Repairs were done to the slides, lines were re-painted, pumps were replaced, surveillance cameras were replaced and the vacuum for the pool floor was replaced. Shayna thanked the staff and management of the pool this year, we had a great year without any complaints. The Pool Board is anticipating some major expenses in the coming years as the pool is nearing 13 years old. Some things they anticipate needing repaired or replaced are, the back-wash manifold, power washer, signage, lounge chairs, main pool pumps, repainting entire pool estimated cost \$23,000-\$29,000, and boiler with an estimated cost of \$30,000.

Mayor Svoboda opened discussion on fireworks, Toledo citizen Susan Carson expressed her concerns about the number of days fireworks can be

set off, and the effects on people who suffer from PTSD. Council briefly discussed options. No action was taken.	
It was moved by Tyynismma, secon	nded by Vesely to adjourn 6:38 PM.
Mike Carnahan, Mayor	Alyssa Hoskey, City Clerk